April 2023 County Notes
Broadband update.  The grant application has been submitted with financial participation by the provider (Frontier) and Clinton County.  After review the awards should be made in July.
Clinton County received notification that as participants in the Opioid litigation we should be eligible for funds over an eighteen year period.  These funds are to be used for past and future related costs and also for prevention programs.  
Clinton County did agree to contribute some funding along with a number of other entities to support the Clinton County RESA Career day programs.  All six school districts have been sending their 8th an 10th grade students to this program.  The program consists of up to 150 different booths demonstrating employment opportunities from auto and equipment mechanics to computer tech, insurance, botany, numerous scientific fields, engineering, metal fabrication, food science, public safety, health science, parks and recreation, manufacturing, construction fields and many more.
A representative from Lansing Economic Area Partnership (LEAP) attended and gave an update on their activities.  These include business retention, labor availability, start-up support, market development and other business support.
Veteran Affairs update.  With just over 4 thousand veterans in the county and a little over 4 hundred using veteran services we want make sure any others who have needs are made aware of what is available. Kyle Beutler, phone number 517-887-4392, and Barry Walter, phone number 517-488-2033 are providing information on services available.  Clinton Transit, phone number 989-224-8127, is offering transportation services to Veterans.
The County board of Commissioners voted to put on hold further action on the land use plan for the South East portion of Eagle Township.   
Clean community event to be held April 29th by appointment.  Go to County website, waste management, events, clean community and signup under civicrep.  If not clear call 989-224-5186 and they could guide you thru the process.
The Road Commission is seeking some grant funding to upgrade N. Dewitt Rd and Walker Rd. to route some of the milk transports around the outside the city of St. Johns to the cheese plant.     
David W. Pohl, Clinton County Commissioner, District 2

  
